
 
  

 FULL COUNCIL, 25 September 2019 
 

REPORT OF CABINET 
 
Smart Working Programme 
 
At its meeting on 18 September, Cabinet was due to consider a report (attached) 
on the Smart Working Programme.  
 
The report gives details of proposals for a corporate Smart Working programme 
across all services to advance the Council’s corporate aspirations towards 
becoming a digital-enabled organisation.  
 
It is RECOMMENDED, subject to approval by Cabinet, that:  
 

Additional capital budget of up to £4.637 million be approved, funded 
from borrowing for the proposed rollout of the Smart Working 
programme, across the 19/20 and 20/21 financial years, to deliver all 
elements of the programme, which will support delivery of the 
Council’s digital and efficiency aspirations as set out within the 
Havering Vision and Corporate Plan and will be funded by invest to 
save.  

 


